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Ozaukee County 4-H Leaders Association Meetings 

 

As current president of the Ozaukee County 4-H Leaders Association, I want to  

invite each of you to consider taking time to attend an association meeting. 

 

Our meetings are held 10 times a year on the 3rd Thursday of the month and held on a 

rotation between two locations, the Administration Center Auditorium in Port 

Washington and in Cedarburg at the Youth Building/Ozaukee Pavilion always at 

7:30pm. 

 

Our September meeting is scheduled for Thursday, September 19,  2013 in Cedarburg 

at the Youth Building/Ozaukee Pavilion.  It is GUEST Night and we would like to 

encourage new faces to attend. 

 

Until I had the opportunity to serve on the Executive Board, even having been a  

4-H'er since I was 9 years old, my eyes were opened to what this group of great people 

really does. I want to make it clear to everyone that you do not have to be a General 

or Co-General Leader or even an enrolled project leader to attend these meetings. 

These meetings are intended for everyone who is involved in 4-H in anyway shape or 

form, so as a parent of a 4-H'er you are welcome to join, we also encourage the youth 

to join us. 

 

The intent of the meetings is to keep all clubs and those involved in the program up to 

date as well as allow you a voice in how we do things, decisions on events, planning 

and preparing for events. Our Association is more than just the Executive Board and 

General Leaders. It is 4-H as a whole and we encourage everyone's involvement to 

make things happen. 

 

As a board we have decided that we want to focus this next year on getting more peo-

ple to attend and allow for more people to see what we do and become involved to the 

extent that they want to. I was truly impressed with the amount of people that we had 

signed up to help in all the different capacities this past county fair. How truly awe-

some it was to see the willingness to help and be a part of it all. We want to encourage 

this type of involvement at the meetings and I promise you will learn something new 

about 4-H by attending and also make many new friends. 

 

I HOPE YOU WILL CONSIDER ATTENDING OUR SEPTEMBER MEETING and 

if it does not work for your schedule keep in mind that all meetings are an open invi-

tation, watch the Harbinger fo r  the location,  Remember the 3rd Thurs of the month!! 

 

 

Brenda Mueller 

Ozaukee County 4-H Leaders Association 
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4-H Enrollment Will Go On-Line   

 
Wisconsin 4-H is switching over to a new  

on-line enrollment system this fall for all 

members and leaders. We will be joining  

14 other state 4-H programs already using 

4HOnline. Data entry will be handled by 4-H 

families, and because 4HOnline is web-based, 

enrollment information is available to your 

family, anytime, anywhere. 4HOnline is  

compatible with computers, tablets and 

smartphones and works well with slower 

internet connections. Many forms will only 

need to be entered once, and then just updated 

when necessary, like photo releases, health 

forms and liability forms.  

 

September 
1 Deadline for registrations for 4-H Arts Camp 

6-8 Wisconsin Sheep & Wool Festival - Jefferson Fair Park, Jefferson 

15 Ozaukee 4-H enrollment opens on 4H Online at https://wi.4honline.com 

16  Livestock Project Meeting - 7:00 pm, Auditorium, Admin. Bldg., Port Washington 

19  Leaders Meeting - Board 6:30 pm; Leaders 7:30 pm, Ozaukee County Pavilion, Fairgrounds, Cedarburg 

22 4-H Ambassador’s Mini Golf Tournament - Ozaukee Sports Center, Port Washington 

27-29 World Beef Expo - State Fair Park, Milwaukee 

29-2 National 4-H Dairy Conference - Madison 
 

October 
1-5 World Dairy Expo - Madison 

4  Ozaukee 4-H Leaders Banquet -  Registration starts at 5:30 pm, program at 6:00 pm, Pavilion, Fairgrounds, Cedarburg 

5-6 State 4-H Arts Camp - Upham Woods, Wisconsin Dells 

15 Applications due for  Fall Trip Awards  

18-19 Ozaukee 4-H Haunt - Ozaukee County Fairgrounds, Cedarburg 

20 Ozaukee 4-H Jamboree  - 1:00 - 4:00 pm,  Ozaukee County Fairgrounds, Cedarburg 

24-26 Ozaukee 4-H Haunt - Ozaukee County Fairgrounds, Cedarburg 

 

November 
 

1  Deadline for new and returning enrollments for ALL 4-H projects using 4HOnline. 

7  Interviews for Fall Trip Awards 

12  Ozaukee County 4-H Foundation Board Meeting - 7:15 a.m., Flipside Grill, Grafton 

18 Livestock Project Meeting - 7:00 pm, Auditorium, Admin. Bldg., Port Washington 

21  Leaders Meeting  - Board 6:30 pm; Leaders 7:30 pm, Admin. Bldg., Port Washington 

21 Rabbit Project Meeting - 7:00 pm,  Harbor Club, Port Washington 

 

Note regarding fairgrounds building reservations -  all fairgrounds building reservations must be made through the marketing 

coordinator for Ozaukee County, Mary Sheffield, (262)366-4736 or msheffield@co.ozaukee.wi.us 

Please e-mail timothy.talen@ces.uwex.edu if there are any events you would like to see on the calendar or if there are any correc-

tions. Thank you. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to the State Fair Banner Committee of  

Carol Boehlke, Emily La Sage, Jody Brzezinski, and  

Cary & Jessie Schoessow for designing and creating  

Ozaukee County’s first ever State Fair Banner!   

Hopefully you had a chance to see it in the  

Ag Oasis at this year’s Wisconsin State Fair.  

The banner received many compliments. Great job team! 
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Cloverleaf 4-H Club 

Dorothy Parchim, 262-370-4745 / rondorpar@yahoo.com 

 

Covered Bridge 4-H Club  

Sue Karolczek, 262-377-0237 /

Susan.Karolczek@catholicfinanciallife.org 

 

Deckers Corners 4-H Club 

Connie Kison, 262-377-5670 / kisonerk@aol.com 

 

Holy Cross 4-H Club 

Diane Hamm, 262-689-2589 / dhammster@yahoo.com 

 

Jay Road 4-H Club 

Sandy Hubing, 262-285-3528 / SHubing@wi.rr.com 

 

 

 

Knellsville 4-H Club 

Jan Dommer, 262-894-4264 / jandommer@gmail.com  

 

Lakeview 4-H Club 

Kate Hoffmann, 262-675-0578 / jkplusfive@gmail.com 

 

Lindenwood 4-H Club 

Carol Boehlke, 262-242-4862 / boehlkerandc@hotmail.com 

 

Little Kohler 4-H Club 

Darlene Goehring, 920-994-4573 / wdgoehring@gmail.com 

 

Town & Country 4-H Club 

Barb Batzko, 262-375-6189 / kingscornerbooks@sbcglobal.net 

 

Waubeka 4-H Club 

Delores Bores, 262-675-6343 / dboresfarm@aol.com 

4-H Club General Leader Contact Information 

Enrollment is initiated by contacting one of the local 4-H Clubs and then proceeds with online enrollment using the  

website listed below  - Please contact the general leader of the club you are interested in joining (see list below) and make  

arrangements to attend their next meeting.  
 

Cloverbuds:  Youth in Kindergarten through second grade may enroll in Cloverbuds.  
 

Explorer:  Youth in third and fourth grade.  Youth are not required to take Exploring but are encouraged especially if it is their 

first year in 4-H. 

 

4-H Membership:  Regular membership is open to youth in third grade and above, through the next 4-H year following high 

school graduation. Youth graduate from 4-H when they finish high school or when they complete the year past high school. 

This is provided that they have completed three years of 4-H and achieved in their final year. All Youth need to sign a 4-H 

Behavior Agreement.  
 

Youth are enrolled in 4-H by grade level only. The grade is determined as of September 1 of the current year. 4-H clubs promote 

new enrollment and re-enrollment from September 15 to November 1 each year, however, enrollment is open throughout the 

year, subject to specific guidelines. 
 

Achievement Guidelines:  Achievement means that a member has met the requirements of his/her local 4-H Club as well as the 

Ozaukee County 4-H program.  Although club requirements vary, the Ozaukee County 4-H Leaders Association reminds families 

about the county achievement policy, which all clubs must follow: 
 

 Attend a 50% minimum number of general meetings, or more if set by the club. 

 Successfully complete each project, including attendance. 

 Exhibit in each project at County Fair or by some other public display 

 Complete a  4-H record book 
 

 

September 15: Enrollment opens on 4HOnline at  https://wi.4honline.com 

 

November 1:  Deadline for all new and returning enrollments for all 4-H Projects using 4HOnline.  

   Deadline for Livestock beef, sheep, swine) project enrollments. NO ADDS IN LIVESTOCK PROJECTS 

  AFTER NOVEMBER 1ST.  Members must be enrolled in the livestock project by this date to sell livestock 

  at county fair. 

 

February 1: Deadline to DROP any 4-H project using 4HOnline and not affect club achievement. 

   Deadline to ADD any NON-LIVESTOCK project.  

   (Livestock projects add deadline is November 1st as stated above). 
 

NOTE:  Open enrollment continues for new members throughout the year, however some restrictions for exhibiting  

  at the Ozaukee County Fair do apply. 

WANT TO JOIN OZAUKEE COUNTY 4-H?  

mailto:j.r.dommer@outlook.com
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Ozaukee County 4-H Leaders Association Ozaukee County  

4-H Leaders Association 

Meeting Dates 
 

September 19  
Board Meeting – 6:30pm 

Leaders Meeting – 7:30pm  

Ozaukee County Pavilion 

Refreshment: Little Kohler & Waubeka 

 

October  4 

4-H Leaders Association Banquet 

Registration start at 5:30, program at 

6:00 pm - Ozaukee County Pavilion 

 

November 21  
Board Meeting – 6:30pm 

Leaders Meeting – 7:30pm  

Admin. Ctr., Port                 

Refreshment: Town & Country 

Ozaukee County  

4-H Foundation  

Board Meetings 
 

 

November 12 @ 7:15 a.m. 

 @ Flipside Grill 

Club Reporters & Secretaries   
 

Raise awareness about your club’s contribution to the community. Please send us your 

news to share in the Harbinger!  

 

Report to us via e-mail or snail mail. Include any local events your club members have 

participated in, community service projects and any special member recognitions. 

Don’t forget to please include photos when available !   

 

Sharing what is happening in your club helps other 4-H clubs gain new ideas for their 

meetings, events & community service etc... 

President:  Brenda Mueller      

2010-2013            

Home Phone:   262-285-3406 

Cell: 920-980-9250 

Work:  920-994-8845 

Dmueller84@wi.rr.com  

Club: Jay Road 4-H Club 
 

V. P.:  Lynn Neumann  
2012-2015                      

Cell:  262-483-4510  

neumannllx3@gmail.com 

Club: Town & Country 4-H Club 

 

Secretary:   Patty Trawicki     

2012-2013           

Cell:262-939-1950 

patsyt@live.com 

Club: Lakeview 4-H Club 

 

Co-Treasurer:  Aaron Brown     

2011-2014 

Cell: 262-339-3716      

aaronbrown0403@gmail.com     

Club: Holy Cross 4-H Club 

 

Co-Treasurer:  Dave Salkowski  

2011-2014           

Home Phone: 262-377-6982 

Cell: 414-406-6806 

dnaonbridge@aol.com 

Club: Town & Country 4-H Club 

Board Member:  Rick Roden 

2010-2013            

Cell: 262-689-1038 

rroden711@hotmail.com 

Club: Knellsville 4-H Club 

 

Board Member:   Diane Hamm 

2011-2014            

Cell: 262-689-2589 

dhammster@yahoo.com 

Club: Holy Cross 4-H Club 

 

Board Member: Michelle Kringel 

2012-2015             

Cell:  414-254-6281 

michhotdog@aol.com                     

Club: Town & Country 4-H Club     

 
Board Member: Diane Pfaffenroth        

2012-2015                       

Home Phone: 262-518-8042            

Cell: 414-861-2571     

Pfaffenrothmail@gmail.com            

Club: Cloverleaf 4-H Club      

Adult Volunteer Opportunity 
 

Ever wonder why raw meat must be 

maintained at a certain temperature, 

why it’s important to wear a hat when 

working in the 4-H food booth, or why 

certain foods can’t be left at room tem-

perature for very long?  Find out by 

becoming food safety certified!   
 

In recent years, the State of Wisconsin 

has required the presence of food safe-

ty certified personnel at all times where 

food is being prepared for and sold to 

the public, even for temporary food 

operations such as our Clover Café at 

the Ozaukee County Fair. We currently 

have 5 leaders who are food safety 

certified, but could use a few more.  
 

Leaders would have involvement in the 

4-H food stand operation at the county 

fair.  Attendance at a 1 day class would 

be required, as well as a test after the 

class. Tuition costs are funded by the 4

-H Leaders Association.   
 

If interested, please contact the exten-

sion office. 

mailto:Dmueller84@wi.rr.com
mailto:neumannllx3@gmail.com
mailto:patsyt@live.com
mailto:aaronbrown0403@gmail.com
mailto:dnaonbridge@aol.com
mailto:rroden711@hotmail.com
mailto:dhammster@yahoo.com
mailto:michhotdog@aol.com
mailto:Pfaffenrothmail@gmail.com
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Countywide Projects  

Leader Contact Information 
Archery/Shotgun 

Steve Dobberfuhl  262-349-7442 

dobberfuhl.steve@yahoo.com 
 

Basketry Project 

Elaine Diedrich  262-284-4801 

denscout@aol.com 
 

Blue Ribbon Small Animal Committee  

Bob Schmidt 262-242-5788 

schmidtrobert3674@sbcglobal.net  
 

Cats 

Judith Steinert  262-377-9347 

wmstnrtf@sbcglobal.net 
 

Dog Project  

Barb Batzko  262-375-6189 

kingscornerbooks@sbcglobal.net 
 

Lynn Neumann  262-377-1470 

neumannllx3@gmail.com 
 

Goat Project (Meat, Dairy & Pgymy) 

Bob & Mari Schmidt 262-242-5788  

schmidtrobert3674@sbcglobal.net        
 

Lego Robotics 

Mark Zager  262-285-3690 

mzager@aol.com 
 

Poultry Project 

Bob & Mari Schmidt 262-242-5788 

schmidtrobert3674@sbcglobal.net       

 

Rabbit Project 

Elaine Diedrich  262-284-4801 

denscout@aol.com 
 

RC Cars 

Betsy Ladwig  262-377-9152 

Betsy_1900@hotmail.com 
 

Quilting 

Kay Schroeder  262-242-6586 

kschroeder36@wi.rr.com 
 

Vet Science 

Stacy Mays  414-975-4238 

Stacy.mays@dynamic-grape.com 
 

Dawn Doering  262-375-6175 

dddoering@sbcglobal.net 

Giving to the Ozaukee County 4-H Foundation 
 

The Foundation received the following donations:  

 

In Memory of  Carla Kopacz from Donna Ballbach and Covered 

Bridge 4-H Club  

 

In Memory of  Lena Faith Rusch from Doug & Linda Kolbach; 

Leah Viesselmann; David & Kim Rusch; Dean & Peggy Schoes-

sow  

 

In Memory of  Ralph Vande Boom from Dean & Peggy Schoes-

sow; Bob & Mary Feind  

 

In Memory of  Lisa M. Kison from Dean & Peggy Schoessow 

 

Thank you for your continued support of Ozaukee County 4-H ac-

tivities and the Ozaukee County 4-H Foundation! To contribute, 

checks may be made payable to the Ozaukee County 4-H Founda-

tions and sent to:  

 

Ozaukee County 4H Foundation  

c/o UW-Extension  

P.O. Box 994  

Thank You to Helpers  

in the 4-H Exhibit Building 

 
 

Thanks to the 4-H members and families who signed 

up online and helped in the exhibit building!  The 

helpers before the fair who cleaned up and setup the 

displays, the clerks and judges helpers during judg-

ing make those days go smoothly.   

 

The Cloverleaf quilt leaders and moms helped make 

those displays very eye-catching, and may others  set 

up the special displays of award winning projects.  

Our building sitters answered questions and accepted 

comments while keeping an eye on things, and 

helped us take down displays on Sunday night and 

sort them out.   

 

Another group of parents came back on Thursday 

and Saturday after the fair to move out the displays 

and clean up the building. We appreciate your help 

and you contributed to make it a great fair! 

 

  Patti Roden, Carol Boehlke and Brenda Mueller  

mailto:schmidtrobert3674@sbcglobal.net
mailto:schmidtrobert3674@sbcglobal.net
mailto:schmidtrobert3674@sbcglobal.net


Page 6 

4-H Trip Award Opportunities Process 
  

Deadline for Fall award applications is October 15, 2013          
Interview date is Wednesday, November 7, 2013 for Fall award trips 

  

How to Apply: Award trip ME application forms are available from the UW-Extension Office or on the Ozaukee 
County 4-H Website for Citizenship Washington Focus, American Spirit and National 4-H Conference. Space 
Camp application is also available from the UW-Extension Office or on the Ozaukee County 4-H Website.  

Fall Awards 
 

Space Camp : 4-H members in grades 6-8, may apply 
for this fun-filled Spring week-end at the U.S. Space and 
Rocket Center in Huntsville, Alabama on April 24-28, 
2014. Participants will complete a simulated Space  
Shuttle mission, experience training simulators, tour the 
U.S. Space & Rocket Center and learn about becoming 
an astronaut. The cost is about $525, partial sponsorship 
is available. For more information on Space Camp, check 
out: www.spacecamp.com 

  
Citizenship-Washington Focus: A week long summer 
program held at the National 4-H Center in Washington 
D.C. Dates:TBD.  Experience the city of Washington D.C. 
and see all the sites while learning about America’s  
heritage, government, and learning civic responsibilities. 
You will get to know other 4-H members from Wisconsin 
and throughout the nation, and have the opportunity to 
meet your state legislators. Youth must be in 10th-12th 
grade this year. Cost is about $1,100.00.  Partial  
sponsorship are available. 
  
American Spirit :  Youth learn about the steps to 
independence and freedom on a journey through their  
American Heritage. Visit sites of historical importance in 
Philadelphia, Boston, NYC and Niagara Falls. Trip date is 
June 18-26, 2014. Youth need to have a sincere interest 
in learning about our history and heritage.  Grade 8th-
10th may apply. The approximate cost is $1100.00.  
Partial sponsorship is available. Youth will need a  
passport to travel to Canada. 
  
National 4-H Conference :  Only six (6) youth are  
selected statewide to attend this working conference April 
5-10, 2014 at the National 4-H Center in Washington 
D.C. One day is spent on Capitol Hill meeting with  
legislators and touring. Youth must be in 10th –12th 
grade. Ozaukee County can nominate one members to 
be considered for this experience. After county approval, 
youth must complete a state application in December 
2013. The approximate cost is $1100.00.   

Spring Awards 
  

Watch future Harbingers for the deadlines and  
interview dates or contact the Extension office for 
these trips.  
  
National 4-H Congress held in Atlanta, Georgia 
in late Fall, 2014 and is open to youth in 10th - 
12th grade . An educational and cultural  
experience for 4-Hers from across the country.  
Congress includes self-development seminars, 
tours and a service project. Applicants must have 
a high level of demonstrated leadership skills, and 
implement a leadership program upon return.  
ME Form application.  The cost for the trip is  
approximately $1,100.00. 
  
Wisconsin 4-H Key Award:  
The 4-H Key Award represents the highest award 
you can achieve in 4-H.  Selection is based on the 
applicants total 4-H record (consistent growth in  
project work and 4-H involvement, developed and 
applied leadership and teaching skills, personal  
development and active contributions to their club, 
County 4-H Program and community  
involvement). Applicants must have completed at 
least three years of club work and one year of 
youth leadership. Awards will be presented at the 
2014 Leaders Banquet. ME Form application. 
  
Wisconsin 4-H and Youth Conference:     
Held June 23– 26, 2014 on the UW-Madison  
Campus, participants take part in educational  
seminars and assemblies as they meet people 
from across Wisconsin. You must be in grades 
8-10 at time of selection. Cost is approximately 
$225.00. Use the Youth Conference application 
form. 
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LIVESTOCK ASSOCIATION 
 
 

Sept.16  Regular Meeting  7:00 pm 

    Auditorium, Admin Center, Pt. Washington 
 

Nov. 18  Regular Meeting  7:00 pm 

    Auditorium, Admin Center, Pt. Washington 

 

Questions?   Please consult the Livestock  Handbook 

  posted on the Oz County 4H website  
 

http://www.co.ozaukee.wi.us/4H/Forms/CountywideProjects/

LivestockHandbook.pdf  
 

Beef Project Advisor:   Steve Rathke  

    920-994-9322 
 

Sheep Project Advisors:   Bob & Mari Schmidt  

    262-242-5788 
 

Swine Project Advisor:   James Hoerchner  

    262-377-2467 

2013 Ag Events Calendar  

  

  

September 27-29th, 2013: World Beef Expo, State Fair 

Park, Milwaukee, WI. For more information see: 

 http://www.worldbeefexpo.com/ 
 

September 29-October 2, 2013: National 4-H Dairy Con-

ference, Madison, WI.  For more information see: 

http://www.worlddairyexpo.com/pages/4-H-Contests.php 
 

October 1-5th, 2013: World Dairy Expo, Madison, WI. For 

more information see: http://www.worlddairyexpo.com/ 

Ozaukee County 4-H Club - 

 18 Hole Miniature Golf Tournament  

sponsored by Ozaukee County  

4-H Ambassadors 
 

The Ozaukee County 4-H Ambassadors will be sponsoring a  

18-hole Miniature Golf Tournament on Sunday, Sept. 22, 2013. 

It will be held at Ozaukee Sports Center in Port Washington  

(955 Maritime Drive, Port Washington). The tournament will be 

from 10 a.m. to 4 p.m. based on the  number of teams that partic-

ipate. Rain date will be: Sunday, Sept. 29, 2013. 
 

All clubs and family members are invited to enter the tourna-

ment. The cost is $6.00 per person. Teams must consist of 4  

people per team. Teams having players age 12 and under,  

MUST have an adult accompanied on their team. This is a  

family-oriented event. You may combine teams with other club 

members. Each team can consist of: all youth, all adults or a 

mixed group of Adults and Youth. 
 

Participation Certificates will be handed out to all participants. 

There will be prize for the 1st place team 

(Lowest team score) and Last Place team 

(Highest Score). The awards will be an-

nounced at the Leaders Association Meet-

ing. 
 

Forms and rules are available on the Ozau-

kee County 4-H website or ask your Organi-

zational Leader. If you have any questions, 

please call Marie Paulus @ 262-692-9427  

or email: mariepaulus982@yahoo.com 

Rabbit Project 
The rabbit project will be starting our meetings in November. 

The third Thursday is the meeting date, monthly, 7:00 pm to 

8:15pm. The meetings are at the Harbor Club in Port Wash-

ington. (429 Walters St.) There are two entrances to this build-

ing--the one in the middle of the block is for the apartments, 

and the entrance closest to the corner is for the assisted living. 

We will meet in the day room, which is just inside the door on 

the left. We also will skip the December meeting as it is too 

close to Christmas.   
 

If new members do not have rabbits yet,  please attend the 

meeting to get information on the many different breeds, and 

where and how to purchase a purebred rabbit that is suitable 

for you.  Any questions contact: 
 

Elaine Diedrich/ Ozaukee 4-H Rabbit Project Leader 

262-284-4801 / denscout@aol.com 

Basketry Project 
 

Classes are recommended for those over the age of 10. 

Members must be mature enough to work without constant 

attention. The classes will be at the Saukville Community 

room on Saturday mornings and will last for four hours. 

Classes will be monthly on either the first or second Satur-

days. Adults can attend and learn basket making, but my 

first priority is to the 4H'ers. Meeting dates are: 12/7, 1/4, 

2/1, 3/1, 4/12, 5/10 and 6/7. Any questions contact: 

 

Elaine Diedrich /Ozaukee 4-H Basketry Project Leader 

262-284-4801 / denscout@aol.com 

Shotgun/22 Project  MEETING DATES 
 

The shotgun/22 project will meet on four Tuesdays in Febru-

ary at the Saukville Gun Club from 6-7 pm. Meeting dates are:  

Tuesday 2/4, 2/11, 2/18, and 2/25. Any questions please con-

tact project leaders: 
 

 Eric Hackert at bikin4fun@yahoo.com      or  
 

Mark Larson at mark.larson@gebsc.com  

VET SCIENCE PROJECT 
 

We will have a planning meeting at 2 pm on Sunday,  

October 7th at the Lindenwood School in Mequon. 
 

Any questions please contact the project leaders: 
 

Stacy Mays 414-975-4238 

stacy.mays@dynamic-grape.com  
 

or 
 

Dawn Doering 262-375-6175 

dddoering@sbcglobal.net 

http://www.worldbeefexpo.com/
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2013 Ozaukee County Fair Food Stand REPORT 
 

Thank you to the many customers and volunteers who helped 

make this year’s food stand fundraiser a success!   Thanks also 

to the Fair Board for their assistance with facility items, as well 

as an unexpected electrical issue. This was the first time the 

new building was used extensively.  As you would expect, there 

were a couple of issues, however, county employees responded 

quickly and graciously to fix them. 
 

In our new, permanent location, we were able to offer guests a 

full menu, along with a spacious, air-conditioned seating area in 

the café.  We heard from many volunteers that it was nice to 

have a cool, spacious place to work.  A number of customers 

commented that they really enjoyed the expanded condiment 

bar, as well as the daily wraps.   Of course, everyone enjoyed 

the great weather! 
 

We received a number of suggestions for items to offer next 

year.  Please keep the suggestions coming.  We’re always look-

ing for input and ideas!  
 

It takes a couple of months for expenses and credits to settle, 

but we’re happy to report that we expect profits to be at or 

above our normal year over year average. The following is an 

approximate breakdown of items served:   
 

462  Hamburgers 

989  Cheeseburgers 

162  Meatball Bombers 
137  Veggie Wraps 

276  Wrap of the Day 

221  Chicken Salad 
222  Chicken Salad 

506  Hot Dog 

528  Bratwurst 
300  Nachos & Cheese 

180  Nachos Grande 

166  Fruit & Cheese Cup 
132  Big Pickle 

53  Candy 

358 Chips 
135  Gatorade 

1,329 Shakes 

1,475 Soda 
546 Water 
 

We have a limited supply of non-returnable brats and hot dogs 

for sale at or below cost.  If you’re interested in making a pur-

chase, items will be available at the September leader’s associa-

tion meeting. If you would like to be a member of the 2014 food 

stand committee, please contact one of the current committee 

members.  Although handy, you don’t need to have your food 

safety certification to participate. Thanks again to everyone! 

Jean Fugate, Diane Hamm, Lori Montaine & Marcia Nosko 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

4-H PROMOTIONAL BOOK 
 

The 4-H Ambassadors have been working on the Ozaukee 
County Promotional Book for some time now and we are 
pleased to say we are nearing completion!  Unfortunately, 
only 3 clubs have submitted photos for the book.  This 
book is meant to promote and represent ALL the clubs in 
Ozaukee County 4-H, not just a few key clubs.  Since rec-
ord book season is upon us, please consider sending a 
few photos our way.  There are some specific events we 
are looking for, but we would be happy to consider other 
events/activities as well.  Also, we are including a list of 
“Friends of 4-H” in our book.  For $5.00 (checks made out 
to the Ozaukee 4-H Leader’s Association), we will list busi-
nesses and people who would like to be included.  Please 
specify how you would want your name listed.  For exam-
ple: “The John Smith Family”, or “John, Mary, Tom & Katie 
Smith.”  Please email photos to:  

ozaukeecounty4hambassadors@gmail.com   
 
Photos and “Friend of 4-H” listings are due by October 
25th, 2013.  The events we are specifically looking for are: 

 
Tri-County Youth & Adult Conference 
Space Camp 
Communications Festival 
State Youth Conference in Madison 
Area Animal Science Days 
Foods Revue/Cake Decorating/Candy Making Judging 
National 4-H Conference 
American Spirit 
Press Team 
Drama Team 
Breakfast on the Farm 
Dairy Skills Day 
Anything Goes 
Face-to-Face Judging @ Fair 
Livestock Auction 
Bingo @ Lasata 
Caroling @ Nursing Homes 
Harrington Beach Haunted Trail 
Manchester Heights Activities 
Other Community Service 
Horse & Pony, Horse Shows 
RC Cars 
Small Animal Showing/Sale 
Dog Project 
Older Youth 
Cloverbuds 
Legos 
Shotgun 

 
Thank you in advance to any help you might 
give.  We are excited to wrap up this project  
and continue to promote Ozaukee County 4-H! 
 

Ozaukee 4-H Ambassadors 

mailto:ozaukeecounty4hambassadors@gmail.com


Page 9 

JACK-O-LANTERN 

   JAMBOREE    

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
 

Sunday, October 20th, 2013 
1pm until 4pm 

 
INDOORS  at the Ozaukee County Fairgrounds:   

on Washington Ave. in Cedarburg 
 

~ food   games   prizes   activities ~     
For children 10 and under / $3 admission 

    Costumes welcome!  

 

 www.ozaukee4-hhaunt.com   
 

                                  

http://www.ozaukee4-hhaunt.com/
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The 2013 Haunt will take place on Oct. 18th, 19th & October  24th, 25th, 26th  

and the Jack-o-Lantern Jamboree will be on Sunday, October 20th. 

 

 

 

 
 

There will be many volunteer opportunities during these events as well as before and after.   

Previous volunteers will receive a reminder phone call.  We will be using the online Sign up Genius   

 

The link is: http://www.signupgenius.com/go/4090A4CADAF2DA75-4hhaunt1/4274035 

 

Please contact Nancy (262-377-6982 / dnaonbridge@aol.com) if you don’t get a call or  

are new to 4-H or you can’t sign up online.  See job descriptions and age requirements below. 

 

 

 
1.   Outdoor Ghoulies  

Costumed outdoor spooks.  Escort guests from ticketing area to horse barn.  Must have two costumed adult supervisors 

each night or ghoulies will not be allowed.  Youth must be in 6th grade or older.   Must attend training if you have  

never performed this job before. 

2.  Parking Attendants 

3 Adults / youth in 8th grade or older per night.  Younger members must be accompanied by parent.  Maintain organiza-

tion and safety of lot.  Direct guests to ticket area.  Wear Staff T-shirt or costume. 

3.  Ticket Sales  

Communicate with Rule readers  and Houston via radio.  Two adults per night.  Sell tickets to guests.  Wear costume or 

Staff T-shirt 

4.  Concessions 

3 adults per night plus 2 youth per night.  Youth younger than 6th grade must be accompanied by adult.  Sell food and 

beverage to guests.  Keep area clean.  Remove trash.  Costumes or Staff T-shirts. 

5.  Rules readers 

Minimum two volunteers per night.  One must be adult.  Second can be older youth.  Read rules to guests in the Horse 

Barn. Wear costume or Staff T-shirt.   

6.  Gatekeepers 

Minimum four volunteers per night.  Costumed and silent.  Two must be adult.  Others must be 8th grade or older.   

Put small groups of guests (4-6) into stalls.  Scare guests in stalls.  Release guests into Haunt at intervals.   

Must attend training session if you have never performed this job before. 

7.  Grim Reaper 

Two costumed and silent  Adult s or High Schoolers per evening.  Escort guests from horse barn to Haunt entrance.  

Must attend training session if never performed  this job before. 

8.  Actors 

MUST be 8th grade and older.  No exceptions.   Adults encouraged to participate.  Costumed volunteers will be assigned 

specific role in the Haunt.  Responsible for scaring guests as well as maintaining a safe environment.  

Must attend training session. 

9.  Crew 

Scares guests while working behind the scenes.  Operate special effects.  Responsible for maintaining a safe environ-

ment.  Must attend training session. 

10.  Haunt Patrol 

6 adults per evening.  Dark costumes.  Roam through assigned zone and maintain safety of guests and actors and crew.  

First responders to any problem.  Radio contact.  Must attend training if you have never performed this job before 

Signing up for the Haunt and Jamboree ONLINE…or not? 
http://www.signupgenius.com/go/4090A4CADAF2DA75-4hhaunt1/4274035 

Haunt Job Descriptions 

Mark your calendars for  

The 2013 Haunt and Jack-o-Lantern Jamboree 

mailto:dnaonbridge@aol.com
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11.  Make up  

Adults and youth help actors apply makeup.  Arrive at 4pm.  Done by 6pm.  Will need someone each night to clean 

up the makeup airbrush system.  No training required. 

12.  Costumes 

Adults to return all costumes to hangers, clean masks, laundry and mending as necessary.  One from 4-6pm and one 

from 10-11pm.  No training required 

13.  Show Arena Attendants (The show Arena is just south of the Dairy Barn—this is where actor staging  

 and the volunteer meal will take place)  

Three adults / older youth from 4-7pm.  Help set up meal.  Make sure actors get to Haunt by 5:35pm.  Check in all 

volunteers.   Clean up meal 

One to two adults from 7-10:30pm will monitor building, help distribute 8pm snack, check out all volunteers and 

help document service hours.  

14.  Flex Worker 

 Volunteers who are willing to fill in a variety of different positions.  Thanks for being flexible! 

 

TRAINING SESSIONS: Demystified  (Who? When? Where?) 
 

Who MUST come to training?   Brand new volunteers who have never been to an overview training before.  

This training explains all jobs so you get an idea of how the Haunt runs every night. (Makeup, Costume and Jambo-

ree volunteers do not need to come to any training but are always welcome!) 
  

 Training is MANDATORY for ALL Actors and Crew every year. 
  

 Training is MANDATORY for Haunt Patrol and for Ghoulies (Adult or youth) and for Gatekeepers and for 

Grim Reapers who have never performed this job before. 
 

  Who does not need to be trained?   Those volunteering for only the Jamboree or for Makeup or for Costumes. 

 Those who have already attended an overview training in the past and do not fall in one of the Mandatory categories 

 listed above. 

 

 

 When is training? 

  1. OVERVIEW TRAINING for NEW Volunteers never trained before and for first time Ghoulies,  

 first time Gatekeepers or first time Grim Reapers (choose one session): Tuesday, Oct 1st  OR  

 Thursday, Oct. 3rd from 6:15 pm until 7:15 pm in the Show Arena 

 

2.  MANDATORY TRAINING for Actors, Crew, New Haunt Patrol (choose one session):   

 Tuesday, Oct 1st OR Thursday, Oct. 3rd from 7:30 pm until 8:30 pm in the Show Arena 

 

 

 

Note:  If you can’t attend the training session, contact Nancy Salkowski immediately to make other arrangements  

dnaonbridge@aol.com  / 262-377-6982 

 

 

Two more volunteer opportunities for those who want to help 

with the Haunt but the above jobs don’t fit: 
 

1. Provide a snack at 8pm for all volunteers working every evening of the Haunt.  We can provide you with the 

ingredients, reimburse you for the cost or you can make a donation.  The real hits at snack time are mini pizzas 

(made on English muffins) and soup.  Sweets such as bars and cookies are also popular.  We have approximately 

100 volunteers per evening so you can work in a group, as a club or individually.  If it’s more convenient, the 

kitchen in the youth building will be available for your use and we can supply you with large coolers, hot boxes 

and pans. 

 

2. We serve a light meal every evening  at 4:25 pm and this is a great way for clubs to get involved.  

        Individuals can also contribute by providing a portion of the meal such as bread or dessert or salad or  

        beverages, etc... 

Haunt Job Descriptions (continued) 



Tentative Haunt unload / construction / design days 

are as follows: 
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Saturday, August 31st 9am – 2pm  Trailer unload   

Wednesday, Sept. 4  6pm – 9pm Construction  only 

Saturday, Sept. 7  8am – 3pm Construction  only 

Wednesday, Sept 11  6pm – 9pm 

Saturday Sept. 14  8am – 3pm 

Wednesday, Sept 18  6pm – 9pm 

Saturday, Sept 21  8am – 3pm 

Wednesday, Sept. 25  6pm – 9pm 

Saturday, Sept. 28  8am – 3pm 

Wednesday, Oct. 2  6pm – 9pm 

Saturday, Oct. 5  8am – 3pm 

Wednesday,  Oct. 9  6pm – 9pm 

Saturday, Oct. 12  8am – 3pm 

Monday, Oct. 14  6pm – 9pm 

Tuesday, Oct. 15  6pm – 9pm 

Wednesday, Oct. 16  6pm – 9pm 

Thursday, Oct. 17  6pm – 9pm 

 

 

 

 

 

All clubs will be given $2 off coupons to the Haunt to be handed out in the community.  The club which has the greatest 

number of coupons returned will win a club pizza party.  Because we have clubs of various sizes, the number of coupons 

received from each club will be divided by the number of members each club has as of October 2013. 

 

 

Dark colored paint, paint brushes, roller covers, two beds, dolls (damaged okay!), fake rats & birds, feathers, feather duster, 

old grill, hard candy, bottled water, cornstalks, trees, Styrofoam trays (like those used in butcher shop), Styrofoam pump-

kins, real pumpkins,  old luggage.  Donated items will not be returned.  We are also looking for a few pet rats that would be 

returned to their owner every night after the Haunt.  Contact Nancy Salkowski if you have something to donate at 

 dnaonbridge@aol.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We will be dismantling the Haunt from 10 am until 4pm on Sunday, Oct. 27th. 

Pot Luck dinner at 1pm.  All are invited 

 

 

 

 

Two shifts of Jamboree volunteers are scheduled  to run the Jamboree.  This is a great way for families with younger chil-

dren to become involved!  Volunteers are also needed to help with setting up the activities and with clean up after the event.   
 

Use sign up genius  

http://www.signupgenius.com/go/4090A4CADAF2DA75-4hhaunt1/4274035 
  

or contact Diane Pfaffenroth if you would like to become involved at  pfaffenrothmail@gmail.com 

NEW THIS YEAR:  Coupon Competition 

Haunt Supplies Needed: 

STRIKE the SET Party 

Jack-o-Lantern Jamboree 
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HAUNT SHIRT ORDER FORM 2013  
2 Back Designs to choose from: 

 ―HAND‖ or 

 ―HOUSE‖ 

Front Reads: ―They’re waiting for you…‖ 

 

4 Color Options: 

 Black w/Orange Ink 

 Orange w/Black Ink 

 Purple w/ Bright Green Ink 

 Bright Green w/Black Ink 

Short Sleeves-$12.00   Long Sleeves-$14.00 

Youth Sizes: S (4/6) M (8/10) L (12/14) 

Adult Sizes: S-M-L-XL-2XL(add $3)3XL(add $3) 

 

Youth(Y) 

or 

Adult(A) 

Sizes 

Size Design: 

House or  

Hand 

Shirt 

Color 

Short(S) 

or 

Long(L) 

Sleeves 

Example:Joe Schmoe A-M Hand Green L 

     

     

     

     

     

     

ORDERS DUE: SEPT. 16
th

, 2013 
Items will be available for pick up at Haunt Training Meetings unless other arrangements are made. 

 

Name:__________________________________________________ 

 

Phone #:__________________________Club:__________________ 

Total Number of items ordered:________ Total Amount Due:$___________ 

 
(Please make checks payable to the Ozaukee County 4-H Leaders’ Association.) 

Questions? Contact Jody @ 262-442-8261 or jobreezy2@yahoo.com 

 

Mail completed form and payment to: 

Jody Brzezinski 

1960 Hummingbird Drive 

Jackson, WI 53037 
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Relative to the racoon  
and is found near any food stands 

Iguaza Falls, Argentina 
One of the New  

Seven Wonders of  Nature 

Outbound 4-H group marching  
in the Founder's Day Parade  

in Lincoln BA, Argentina 

Cheese with a fruit gel,  
a very common dessert in Argentina 

 
The ten of us (nine 4-H members and myself) met in Atlanta 
to get acquainted and then we flew to Buenos Aires.  We did 
some sight seeing in Buenos Aires and then traveled to  
Lincoln to meet our host families. While there we visited a 
soybean factory, cheese factory and a dairy farm.  We had 
an afternoon of sports and went camping with our hosts.  
The experience ended with a trip to Iguaza Falls, one of the 
new seven natural wonders of the world. 

4-H ARGENTINA TRIP HIGHLIGHTS  
by Mary Lubner  
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Waubeka 4-H Club leaders and members receiving 
a Monsanto grant for 4-H education and promotion 

Waubeka 4-H Club’s outstanding brat fry sellers! 

 

Waubeka 4-H Club’s grand prize winning float  
at the Flag Day parade, in where else?  

Waubeka  - Birthplace of Flag Day 

Ryan Bichler, Jay Road 4-H Club president, planting 
flowers at Community Park in Belgium  

Ryan Bichler handing Jay Road’s donation for  
4

th
 of July fireworks to Village of Belgium  

Fire Chief, Dan Birenbaum  

4-H IN MY COMMUNITY . . . 
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Maggie Cope on dairy barn duty at the county fair 

with her cows from Steve Bell's farm. 

Congratulations  
to all of the 2013 4-H Business Sponsor Award 
winners! Special thanks to the 4-H volunteers 

who made these awards possible: Darlene 
Goehring, Jody Brzezinski, Wendy Porterfield, 

Lori Montaine, Dorothy Parchim &Teri 
Mejchar.  

Thank You  
to all the 2013 County Fair Business Sponsors  
for generously donating more than $1700 in 

gift certificates and other items to over  
seventy 4-H members winning  

Special Project Recognition 
 

American Family Ins 

Beyer’s True Value Hardware 

Boehlke Hardware 

Cedar Valley Cheese Store 

Chuck’s Place 

Darlene’s Cutting Edge Salon 

Ferrantes Restaurant 

Frenz’s Garden Center 

Gierach’s Grading & Paving 

Gierach’s Grading & Paving 

Glaze Pottery 

Groth’s Country Gardens 

Gutglass, Erickson, Bonville & Larson S.C. 

Herbst Oil 

Highland House Restaurant 

Hollrith Realty 

Knights of Columbus 

Lakeview Buffalo Farm 

MCE Inc. 

Missing Links Golf Course 

Mr. John Bergan 

Mueller Construction & Cabinetry 

Neuens Fredonia Lumber  

Out & Out Custard  

Ozaukee Ace Hardware 

Personalized Awards 

Prime Minister Family Restaurant 

Quality Cut Meats 

Rural Mutual Insurance 

Sandwood Hills Farm 

Scott’s Service Center 

Settler’s Inn 

Tabak Law, LLC 

The Gem Shop, Inc. 

Wester Premier Promotion 

Willow Run Stables 

Ye Olde School House 

65 INC 

 

THANKS 
Thank you to all the leaders and 4-H youth  

who helped with the youth activities  
this year at the fair.  The activities and projects 

were creative and fun for all the  
future 4-Hers who visited the fair.   

Another big applause for all the performers  
who shared their talents on stage.   

Thank you again for being great role models  
and demonstrating to the general public  

what 4-H is all about!  

Diane Pfaffenroth 
 

HELP NEEDED 
Volunteers are needed to help with the Jack-o-
Lantern Jamboree again this year. The annual 
Halloween party for children ages 10 and under 
will be held at the fairgrounds on Sunday,  
October 20 from 1-4 pm.  Two shifts are being 
scheduled; 12:30 - 2:30 and 2:30 - 4:00. 
 
Please contact Diane Pfaffenroth at 
pfaffenrothmail@gmail.com  or sign up through 
your club along with the Haunt.  You won't want 
to miss this!  It's a very special event. We can 
even find jobs for Cloverbuds so reserve the date 
now and start planning your costumes!  
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MEET THE 4-H ANIMALS EVENT 
 

Over 100 Fairgoers came to tour the Show Arena on Saturday af-

ternoon, August 3rd of the  2013 Ozaukee County Fair again this 

year.  Visitors were given ―passports‖ to tour the arena filled with 

the 4-H Ambassadors and their 4-H Animal Projects.  After being 

able to ask questions and learn more about each animal, they were 

given a stamp on their passport.  When the guests turned in their 

passports, they were each awarded a 4-H Activity Award Ribbon. 

Another great promotional event put on by the 4-H Ambassadors, 

their family, friends & Advisors.  Great job!  
 

Photos courtesy of Kallie Stewart from Lindenwood 4-H  
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Ozaukee County Agricultural Society 
Sponsors of 

OZAUKEE COUNTY FAIR 

Since 1859 

Cedarburg, Wisconsin  
 

 

August 21, 2013 

 

 

Dear Ozaukee County 4-H Families: 

 

On behalf of the Ozaukee County Fair Board, I would like to thank everyone who helped 

make the 2013 Ozaukee County Fair a success.  We are also thankful for the great weather, 

what a difference that made for our fair. 

 

This year was the first time to use the new Columbia St. Mary’s Center and the addition of 

Ozaukee County Pavilion, and our challenge was to integrate those buildings into the existing 

fair grounds. We thank everyone that got involved and helped with the planning, layout and 

usage of these buildings. We liked all the new 4-H club banners that helped decorate the  

pavilion stage area.  We also felt the open class display area helped to accent the Columbia 

St. Mary Center. We feel that these new air conditioned buildings would have been more  

appreciated if we would have had some of our normally hot fair weather.  

 

This year we asked the 4-H members and families for some additional help for set up and tear 

down of the fair.  We really appreciated the extra help and want to thank all the people that 

gave of their time to assist us with all the requirements of the fair.  The new layout of our 

grounds and buildings are requiring the need for more time and labor to get the job done.  

Our fair board members want to thank you again for your extra efforts and encourage more  

4-H members and parents to help us to continue to provide Ozaukee County with a great 

county fair and keep this great tradition for Ozaukee County families! 

 

It was encouraging for us, again, to see the 4-H members, parents, 4-H leaders, building  

superintendents, their families and friends come together and help set up the sheep and hog 

pens, chicken cages, animal buildings and the exhibit buildings.  It is rewarding to the board 

members to see former 4-H members turn into helpful parents and leaders, and to continue 

with the strong 4-H tradition.   

 

We hope to see everyone next year at the 155th Annual Ozaukee County Fair in 2014. 

 

  

       Thanks to all again! 

       Roger Boehlke 

       Roger Boehlke 

       Ozaukee County Ag Society President 
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4-H Ambassador Silent Auction 
 

I want to thank everyone who helped make this county fair Ambassador Silent Auction a success! This year we had 23 entries that 

participated in the silent auction. There was a lot of variety in the projects and clearly a lot of hard work put into them! A big thank 

you to all the Ambassadors who worked hard to get all the entries into the Auction and then advertised to the public about it.  

 

If you didn’t participate in the auction this year, look for information next year to learn how to get involved! Again thank you to 

everyone for supporting your fellow Ambassador Program.  

Item: Made By: Purchased Price: 

Water Color Painting Kayla Wallner $14.00 

Abstract Person Painting Gabbie Batzko $13.00 

Sunset Photography Natalia Kutny $10.00 

Leaf imprinted in cement Bridget Hoffman $20.00 

Clay Cupcakes Emily Buczynski $30.00 

Photography Emily LaSage $5.00 

Gourd Planter Simon Peschong $75.00 

Green and Gold Bench Timothy Riemer $45.00 

Drawing and Painting Megan Zaczyk $5.00 

Light Bulb Fish Tank Taylor Stewart $40.00 

Photography Alaina Knier $10.00 

Photography Lauran Pfaffenroth $10.00 

Scarf Set Emily Paulus $15.00 

Flower Arrangement Kathryn Paulus $15.00 

Photography Gabbie Batzko $13.00 

Woodworking Planter Hank Bell $82.00 

Bird Feeder Beau $55.00 

Tile Coasters Chris Mueller $10.00 

Log Fairy Garden April Heusdens $40.00 

Bird Bath Simon Peschong $20.00 

Rabbit Cage Nick Reetz $20.00 

Clay Pot Brooke Dieringer $15.00 

Bead Art-Letter A Andrea Lynaugh $20.00 

Total Sales = $582 
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Mr. & Miss Ozaukee 4-H  
37th Miss 4-H & 17th Mr. 4-H 

 

Thank you to our reigning Mr. & Miss: Andrea Lynaugh and Mr: Joel Ho-
erchner and to all the 2013 Contestants 
  

Gabby Batzko   Town & Country 4-H Club 
Calvin Brice  Covered Bridge 4-H Club 
Rachel Gierach   Lindenwood 4-H Club 
Nick Gall    Town & Country 4-H  
Gabby Gventer   Cloverleaf 4-H Club 
Sarah Kiskunas   Cloverleaf 4-H Club 
Melinda Knepprath Town & Country 4-H 
Diana Mueller   Little Kohler 4-H Club 
Connor Newell   Lindenwood 4-H Club 

 

Special thanks to: Suburban Motors Harley Davidson - Thiensville for a 
donation to the Reigning Mr. & Miss Ozaukee 4-H;  Chad & Bridget 
Kroening: Boehlke Bottled Gas for a donation to Reigning Mr. & Miss 
Ozaukee 4-H; Armbrusters Jewelers of Cedarburg and Jewelers of 
America  for donated Tiara and to Dawn Geis Photography for individual 
& group pictures. 
 

and also thank you to our judges: Amy Blakeney , Jessie Freitag & Brad 
Melichar 

Congratulations to Miss Ozaukee 4-H, Melinda 

Knepprath of Town and Country 4-H and 

Mr. Ozaukee 4-H, Connor Newell of Linden-

wood 4-H Club. 

Junior Fairest of the Fair - Natalie Batzko of Town 

& Country 4-H, Fairest of the Fair-Abigail 

Clausing appearing with the reigning and new Mr. 

and Miss Ozaukee 4-H and first runner-up,  

Gabbie Batzko of Town & Country 4-H. 
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2013  

Sixth Annual  

4-H Foundation Change War 

 

Results 
 

 
2013  -  $626.92 

Grand Total to Date: $3,471.89 

 

Winning club receives a pizza party at a club meeting! 

 

2008 - $772.25 

2009 - $605.04 

2010 - $316.45 

2011 - $426.42 

2012 - $724.81 

1st Lindenwood (2009, 2010, 2011, 2013) +13767 

2nd Knellsville (2008, 2012) +5378 

3rd Waubeka +4612 

4th Lakeview +3870 

5th Cloverleaf +2398 

6th Town & Country +931 

7th Jay Road +796 

8th Deckers Corners +198 

9th Little Kohler +192 

10th Covered Bridge -206 

11th In Stride -416 

12th Holy Cross -1198 

RECORD BOOK  

REMINDER  
 

Don’t forget to look on the Ozaukee 4-H webpage 

where you can find many of the record book and 

project pages you will need to complete your rec-

ord books. The web address is below. 
 

http://www.co.ozaukee.wi.us/4H/Forms/Index.htm 



Page 22 

 
The 4-H Leaders Association would like to invite you to 
The Ozaukee County 4-H Annual Banquet 

The 4-H Banquet is an opportunity for all 4-H members, leaders, families and alumni to reflect back on the year in 
review and to catch up and socialize with others involved in the Ozaukee County 4-H Program. We will also be 

recognizing this year’s Key Award recipients, Friends of 4-H and Leadership Recognition Award winners along with 
Adult and Youth Leader Recognition 

 
This year the banquet will be on 

Friday, October 4th 2013 

@  Ozaukee County Pavilion at the Fairgrounds 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

The menu prepared by John’s Pizzaria: 
Fresh garden salad, lasagna, Italian chicken sandwich and fresh garlic bread. 

This year clubs will be asked to donate a centerpiece/doorprize 
Please register by completing the form below and returning by no later than September 25th, 2013. 

 

Cut and return 
 
Name of person   attending Dinner Club name      Leader          Youth Leader 
 
_______________________        Y            N         _________________      Y        N    Y           N 
 
_______________________        Y            N         _________________      Y        N    Y           N 
 
_______________________        Y            N         _________________      Y        N    Y           N 
 
_______________________        Y            N         _________________      Y        N    Y           N 
 
_______________________        Y            N         _________________      Y        N    Y           N 
 
 
Number of people attending Dinner      _______ x $9.50 = ______________ 
 
Please return this slip along with a check payable to “Ozaukee County 4-H Leaders Association” send to:  
 
Lynn Neumann 
170 Green Bay Road 
Cedarburg WI   53012 

Registration starts at 5:30 pm 

Program at 6:00 pm 

Dinner, Fellowship & 

Entertainment to follow 

Cost $9.50 per person  
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